To:  	WVARSE Presidents and Board members
From:  	MARY ANN FERRIS
Re:  	Honor Points
Date:  	May 5, 2020

I hope this finds all of you and your families safe and healthy during these troubling times.  Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, it is necessary to revise the Honor points form to make allowances for the points that you may not have fulfilled because of this virus.  We are NOT changing the required number of points needed to achieve the various colored awards.  I am simply informing you to claim/check the ones that may have been affected by the epidemic.  These accommodations are as follows: 

	1. Check this one if you had scheduled six meetings even if you could not meet all six times.
2. Check this one if you had extended the invitation even if the invitee was unable to attend due 
     to cancelled meetings.
3. &  4.  need no changes.
5. Everyone checks this since the WVARSE Board decided to cancel Leadership Training this year  
    to protect our members’ health
6.  &  7. need no changes.
8.  Everyone checks this one since the Board voted at today’s Executive meeting to cancel  
     Regional meetings.
9.  10.  11.  12.  & 13. need no changes.
14.  Check this if you have provided Executive Director Milam with the list of your newly elected
        officers OR if you have informed him that you are keeping the same officers because you 
        were unable to meet to hold your election due to the virus.
15. & 16 need no changes.
17.  Everyone may check this if you have a prepared a list of delegates for submission in the 
       event that we have Annual Council this year.  Use the same number of delegates that you 
       had last year to determine how many delegates you may send. At this point the WVARSE 
       Board has not yet decided about Annual Council.
18. needs no changes.

Everyone should have numbers 1, 5, & 8 checked because of this pandemic---they are like “free space” on a Bingo card this year. 

I hope that this is not too confusing for you.  Please feel free to contact me with any questions.
Contact information:  304-592-2061-home; 304-290-2158-cell;   email:  maferris24@frontier.com
Again, please continue to take all necessary precautions to stay safe and healthy.  We will manage to get through this terrible time. I hold all of you in my thoughts and prayers, and try to remember to
SMILE,
Mary Ann

 
